
Page 1 of 2 
 

Prairie to Pine Regional Council 
Pastoral Relations Commission 
Motions (November 1, 2021) 

Meeting Date Motion # Motion 

November 
1/21 

2021-2022/ 
#9  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2021-2022/ 
#10 (A and 
B) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Restoration of Pastoral Relationship of Reverend Lawrence Moore 
with Kinosao Sipi Keenanow 

Having received a request from the Reverend Lawrence Moore, dated 
July 8, 2021, requesting a change in pastoral relations from Kinosao Sipi 
Keenanow (Norway House), which was accepted by the Pastoral 
Relations Commission of the Prairie to Pine Regional Council on August 
10, 2021 (Motion 2021-2022 # 6 F with notes for clarification in the 
minutes of September 14, 2021 - Motion 2021-2022 # 7 A);  
 
and having subsequently received a request from the Reverend 
Lawrence Moore, dated October 8, 2021, retracting his request for a 
change in pastoral relations, and asking to continue in the pastoral 
relationship, and having received some comment from Ida McKay, on 
behalf of the Community of Faith, supporting the request to continue; 
 
and having received comments from conversations between Aileen 
Urquhart, Pastoral Relations Commission Liaison and Ida McKay, 
representing the Community of Faith, and between Tim Hackborn 
(Office of Vocation) and Lawrence Moore, 
 
the Pastoral Relations Commission of the Prairie to Pine Regional 
Council of the United Church of Canada: 

i. receives correspondence from the Reverend Lawrence Moore, 
retracting his request for a change in pastoral relations, dated 
October 8, 2021; 

ii. restores the Reverend Lawrence Moore’s pastoral relationship 
with Kinosao Sipi Keenanow (Norway House) effective November 
1, 2021, with terms previously approved 

iii.  commits to following up with the governing body of Kinosao Sipi 
Keenanow (Norway House) early in 2022 regarding discussions 
with the community, Council and Lawrence Moore concerning 
support for his ministry. 

       Carried 

 

Request for change in pastoral relations 

A.  Having received the minutes of a meeting on October 30, 2021 of 
the Community of Faith at Kildonan United Church (Winnipeg), 
chaired by Mary Best, Chair of the Pastoral Relations Commission of 
the Prairie to Pine Regional Council, who had also attended a 
meeting of the Council of Kildonan United Church on October 5, 
2021 to discuss the matter; and having received a copy of 
correspondence from the Reverend Mark Satterly, which was read 
at the meeting on October 30, 2021 (in accordance with Section 
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I.3.1.6d of The Manual), the Pastoral Relations Commission of the 
Prairie to Pine Regional Council of the United Church of Canada: 
 
i. approves the ending of the pastoral relationship between the  

 Reverend Mark Satterly and Kildonan United Church 
 (Winnipeg), effective January 31, 2022, due to declining 
 financial resources; 

ii. concurs with the terms and timelines approved at the meeting 
 on October 30, 2021 of the Kildonan United Church Community 
 of Faith as follows: the Reverend Mark Satterly to be given a 
 combination of some advance notice and salary and benefits in 
 lieu of service.  Specifically, that the last day worked by the 
 Reverend Mark Satterly will be November 13, 2021, after which 
 time the Reverend Mark Satterly will be paid until the end of 
 the notice period (January 31, 2022) and released from 
 exercising the functions of ministry related to his position a 
 Minister of Kildonan United Church; 
iii. and note that a service marking the ending of the pastoral 
 relationship be arranged for a date before January 31, 2022, 
 mutually agreed upon by the Reverend Satterly and the Council 
 of Kildonan United Church, and arranged through Mary Best, 
 Chair of the Pastoral Relations Commission of the Prairie to Pine 
 Regional Council and /or the Pastoral Charge Supervisor 

 
 Note: Other motions were approved at the meeting on October 30, 

2021 of the Kildonan United Church Pastoral Charge, placing the 
building up for sale and moving toward disbanding the congregation 
at a date after January 31, 2022, and after the sale of the building. 

 
B. Having been informed of consultation between Judy Hare, Pastoral 

Relations Minister, and the Reverend Mark Satterly, and between 
Judy Hare and the Council of Kildonan United Church, the Pastoral 
Relations Commission of the Prairie to Pine Regional Council 
approves the appointment of the Reverend Don Schau, Minister at 
Atlantic-Garden City United Church (Winnipeg) as Pastoral Charge 
Supervisor at Kildonan United Church (Winnipeg).  

        Carried 


